
 
 

 

Minutes from Primary and Secondary care working group 

Rzeszow, Poland  

Friday, May 30, 2014 
 

 

Chair: Shimon Barak  

The attendance was 17persons  
 

1. Shimon  Barak Presented a message sent by Bjorn, apologizing for not being able to 

attend the meeting due to family obligations. 
 

2. Approval of the agenda 
 

3. Approval of the minutes of the previous meeting in Brussels 
 

4. The article published in the BMJ regarding the “Polish “affairs was presented. 

Shimon indicated that it also concerns the “French” and “Czech” affairs. 

Shimon presented EAP’s answer regarding the article. It was stressed that EAP should make a 

stand and the document should also be sent on a national level. An EAP declaration, drafted  

by the EC  was presented and all  agreed with it.   The declaration will be sent by the 3 

societies 

(EAP, ECPCP, EPA). During the meeting Angel Carrasco received an approval from the 

ECPCP. Once a final approval will be received from EPA, the declaration will be sent. 

 

5. Peter Altoraj gave a report on the ECPCP-meeting that was held in Budapest. 

The new ECPCP website will be up shortly. 

 

6. Elke presented, on behalf of Gottfried Huss, the report on the COSI Project. The case study 

has been finished and in 2-3 months the publication will be ready. 

G. Huss would like to start a pilot study once the publication is out. 

 

7. EAPS 2014, Barcelona  

Diego Van Esso informed that the program will be very interesting; EAP has a good voice in 

the meeting with 19 lectures on general Paediatrician topics. This is a major increase from 

previous years. 

Around 1700 abstract have been accepted and each abstract was reviewed by 3-4 reviewers so 

the level of the abstract should be high.  

 

Diego also added that if someone who is going to Barcelona would be interested to chair a 

session he/she should contact Tom, Jean Christophe or Diego.  

Tom Thanked Diego for all his hard work he put into the EAPS 2014 Meeting.  

A question regarding the possibility of having daily registrar came up; however Tom 

informed that only locals have the possibility to register daily and maybe in future congresses 

this will be available. 

  



 
 

8. Manual of Primary Care, Shimon presented the idea and the importance of having a 

manual.  It is important that the tertiary care group will also be involved. 

The structure and the template will be circulated.  Each one should not go further into details 

than what a PC should do. 

 

9. The definition of Primary and secondary Pediatric Care was presented and discussed and 

the final text, including remarks by Alfred Tenore' will be posted in the web shortly 

 

10. Any other businesses 

In December 2014 elections will be held for the position of the chair of PCWS and chair of 

the SCWG. Shimon invited delegates to present themselves  

AEEP- Claude Billeaud showed his presentation on “Health At School”, the presentation is on 

the EAP website under the Primary Care documents. 

Claude would appreciate if the delegates could take a few minutes and answer an on line 

survey. The results of the survey will be presented during the PCWG at the 2014 winter 

meeting.  

An AEEP Congress will be held in Budapest on March the 6
th

 and 7th 

  

 

 

 


